
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST 

Monday—Thursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.—4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM 

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month 

 at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish Office for more 

information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS 

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

VISION STATEMENT:  Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a  

spirit of welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play. 

Come and pray with us! 

14th Sunday in Ordinary Time– July 7, 2019 

 

The harvest is abundant 

   but the laborers are few. 
Luke 10:2 



2 

We are here for you! 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Mrs. Tricia Clarke 
Coordinator of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Coordinator of Parish Outreach 
 

 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Ms. Alexandra Roecklein 
Youth Minister 

PASTORAL TEAM 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Roberto Maza 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Saturday, July 13th, 5 PM Mass 

Gregory Carlson, Ray Henry, Marie 

Guarino, Deirdre Davis, Charles Lawlor 

 

Sunday, July 14th, 15th Sun. in Ordinary Time  

8:00 AM Gaetana DiMondo, Linda Puglisi, Joann 

    Panzica, Mr. & Mrs. O. DeSanto, Robert 

    Sacheli  

9:30 AM People of the Parish 

11:30 AM Michael J. Scagluso  

New Life  
in Christ 
New Life  
in Christ 

Celebrants for Next Weekend’s Masses 

    July 13th/14th 
  

    5:00 PM    Fr. Michael  

    8:00 AM  Fr. Michael 

    9:30 AM  Fr. Kenan Peters 

    11:30 AM  Fr. Michael 

Mrs. Barbara DeStefano 
P/T Bookkeeper 

  

Scripture Readings for July 14, 2019 
  

  +  Deuteronomy 30:10-14 

  +  Colossians 1:15-20 

  +  Luke 10:25-37 

Remembering Our Sick 
  

Almighty and Eternal God, You are the 

everlasting health of those who believe in You… 
  

Please pray for those in our parish who are sick, 

their families and caregivers: 
  

 Barbara Sherry   Lisa Tauger    

  

If you would like to have the name of your loved 

one listed in our prayers for the sick for 4 weeks, 

please contact the Parish Office at 631-265-2200 

or email to pothc@optonline.net . 



3 

A Perfect Summer Evening 
by Father Michael 

   I try taking Friday as my day off.  Sometimes it works out; sometimes not, as I 
need to work around funerals and weddings.  Last Friday a Diocesan meeting was 
scheduled smack in the middle of the afternoon, which is an unusual time for that 
kind of gathering.  After the meeting, mind and wearied spirit were both saying, 
“How’s ‘bout a little fun time now?”  I don’t know where I got this brainstorm, but I 
suddenly had a plan for the evening. 
 
   I drove out to Medford at 5:30 and got on the Long Island Railroad heading east.  
In a little over an hour, I was out in Greenport.  (I even got a free ride; I bought a 
ticket, but the conductor never came around to collect it.)  The town was bustling.  
There was a long line of cars waiting for the ferry over to Shelter Island.  There 
were plenty of little ones taking a ride on the merry-go-round.  The restaurants 
were crowded, but I managed to find a nice seat at a bar.  I sat down and sipped 
some mystery cocktail of the day and enjoyed an order of fish tacos.  After dinner, I 
wandered through town in an informal parade of young and not-so-young folks 
who were happily beginning a great Long Island weekend.  The evening would not 
be complete without an ice cream cone before getting back on the train for a ride 
back to my car in Medford.  It was a short little getaway, but it was a picture-perfect 
evening.  I’m so pleased my “guardian angel of fun” led me on that little adventure. 
 
   Please remember all our little ones who are part of our annual Vacation Bible 
School which begins on Monday.  We have approximately 75 campers and 80 
older kids who serve as counselors and helpers.  (Please pray for good weather 
and no funerals.)  This year the theme is “Roar.”  The setting for the adventure is 
the Serengeti.  Over the course of the week, the children will encounter Mack the 
Hippo and Zion the Lion, who are just a few of the characters that will bring the 
Scripture stories to life.  I am grateful to all the helping hands who bring this 
program to life.  Thank you to all the parishioners who also helped by donating 
some of the many supplies needed.   
 
   I hope you are enjoying this holiday weekend.  For many it is a four-day break.  
While we can enjoy the many festivities of BBQs, beaches and fireworks, we also 
need to be mindful of the blessing we have in our nation.  In many ways, they are 
fragile gifts.  We are mindful of those who sacrificed so that we may enjoy what we 
do.  We pray for those who dedicate their lives to protect the freedom we enjoy.  
Continue to pray for all those who lead our nation and other world leaders.  May 
they be men and women who are committed to work for a better world for all.        
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PARISH NEWS 

   Pray for Our Military 
 
 
 
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

We thank the men and women who serve in 
our military for their service.  We will 
continue to pray for them through 2019.  
Please let us know at any time during 2019 
if their service is finished, their title has 
changed, or you would like continued 
prayers through 2020. 

  
May God bless all who serve our nation.  
Pray for Peace! 

PFC Anna Brady 
Cpl. Richard J. DeKanchuk, USMC 
SA Anthony J. DeNicola 
FC2 Lane Dyar 
SSG Daniel Frost 
MIDN Jonathan A. Goohs Jr., USNA 
WO Christopher Kaminsky 
Cpl. Michael Knipper, USMC 
SSGT Ryan Mauldin 
Lt. Ryan Montvydas 
IT1 Jason Mulderig 
LCpl. Michael Palagonia, USMC 

We pray for the 

following parishioner 

whose funeral was 

celebrated at  

Holy Cross in June: 
 

Elizabeth Fitzpatrick 
 

May she rest in peace,  

and may her loved ones be consoled.  

 

Joseph Anthony Abbate 
Julia Anna Bourgoin 
Ayla Brielle Boyce 

Luna Rose Chodkowski 
Salvatore Vincent DiCanio 

Daniella Lynn Dilieto 
Peyton Virginia Honovich 

Spencer Dale Kuhn Jr. 
Penelope Rose Kunst 

Cassandra Lynn Luciano 
Aurora Melina Matthews 

Scarlett Lily Murphy 
Amelia Maureen Neumann 

Emma Ann Rockfeld 
Hannah Elizabeth Ullrich 

Troy Lennox Wright 
Owen Nicholas Youngs 

Holy Cross 

welcomes 

these children  

Baptized in June 

New Phones 
 

We are happy to announce that after more 

than 24 years, and increasing problems with 

our phones, we have installed new phones!  

Here is a list of our new extensions: 

 

  Name 
 

  Fr. Michael Holzmann 

  Dcn. Ralph Rivera 

  Tricia Clarke 

  Barbara DeStefano 

  MaryAnne McCulloch 

  Mary Pannone 

  Jude Pickel 

  Jane Wirth 

    Next weekend, at the offertory we will also be 

collecting for our Renovations and Major 

Repairs fund.  Thank you for your support! 

Extension 
 

 115 

 119 

 112 

 110 

 113 

 111 

 116 

 122 
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HOLY CROSS TRAVEL CLUB 
Holy Cross Travel Club 

Newport, R.I. & Billy Elliott 
November 20 & 21, 2019 

 
Highlights: 
 Travel to Connecticut via Cross Sound Ferry from Orient Point 

 Free time on the waterfront in Newport 

 Step-on guide in Newport 

 Tour 2 Mansions: The Breakers and The Elms  

 Dinner (included) at The Moorings in Newport 

 Overnight Accommodations at the Newport Marriott 

 Breakfast at hotel (included) 

 Travel to East Haddam, CT 

 Lunch at the Gelston House (included) 

 Matinee Performance of Billy Elliott at the famous Goodspeed Opera House 

 Return to Holy Cross approximately 9:00PM 

 

Trip Includes: 

 Transportation, Touring, and Admissions by Hampton Jitney 

 Ticket to performance of Billy Elliott 

 Overnight Accommodation 

 3 Meals 

 $535 per person based on double occupancy 

 $639 Single Rate 

 

The Fine Print: 
 Full Payment due at time of reservation (Refundable up to August 28) 

 After August 28, most money is non-refundable unless there is someone to take 

your place. 

 Make checks payable to Parish of the Holy Cross.  Credit Cards are accepted in 

the Parish Office. 

 

 

 

 

The Breakers 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

 
 

 
 

     September 21st, 2019 
      Fall Festival 

 

Place:   Parish of the Holy Cross 

            Time:   10:00 am to 3:00 pm 
 

Come join us for a day of Family Fun! 

    A Friendly Reminder from Religious Education 
 

Registration for our 2019-2020 Religious Education program is past due.  If you 

would like to register your child in our Religious Education program, please do so 

as soon as possible.  Thank you! 

Blood Drive Sign-Up 
 

Next weekend, volunteers will be in the Atrium to sign up blood donors.  Our Annual 
Blood Drive will be held on Tuesday, July 23

rd
, from 2:30 to 8:15 pm.  Donors must 

be at least 16 years old (16 year olds will need parental permission) and weigh at 
least 110 pounds.  Your last blood donation must have been before May 28

th
.   

  
Summer is a very critical time.  School blood drives, including elementary, high 
school and colleges, are a major source of donations.  When schools are closed, 
and people are on vacation, blood shortages occur.  Your blood donation is more 
important than ever.  If it is possible for you to give the Gift of Life this year, please 
stop at the table in the Atrium and fill out an appointment card.  You never know, the 
life you save may be someone you know.  Thank you! 
 

The Blood Drive Committee 

HOLY CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 
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HOLY CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 
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Help Write Our Prayer 
  
We are familiar with the part of the Mass when petitions are offered.  
Today it is referred to as the Universal Prayer, although through the years 
it has also been called the General Intercessions or The Prayer of the 
Faithful.  The prayers that we currently use come about through a variety 
of ways. Sometimes we write our own.  We also have several on-line 
resources and books that we use in creating the prayers for each week. 
Additionally, there is a parishioner who assists in writing them.   
  
We are offering the opportunity for parishioners to suggest needs or intentions that 
could be prayed for at our weekend Masses.  Identify issues within our world, nation, 
community or Church. This would not be the place to mention individual people or 
private prayers such as “for my cousin, Daisy.” (Our Petition Book in the atrium is 
available for these special intentions.)  Please suggest any prayers you would like to 
see included in our worship.  Keep the following guidelines in mind: 
  

 Be succinct; the prayer needs to be limited to one or two short sentences. 
 Normally prayers begin with “For.”  For our nation, . . .  
 This is not the place for prayers of gratitude.  In Thanksgiving for . . . 
 Prayers should not include any particular agenda or personal opinion.   
  

Depending on how many requests we receive, we will try to include at least one 
intention per week.  It may be necessary to edit the prayer so that its format is 
consistent with the other prayers.   
  
Please feel free to use the tear-off below to submit your prayer.  These can be mailed 
back to us or placed in the offertory basket.  You may also e-mail us your request to 
pothc@optonline.net .   
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _  
  

My Suggestion for a Sunday Prayer Intention 

  
Prayer Intention:   “For________________________________________________ 
  
__________________________________________________________________.” 
  
  
(If you wish you may include your name): _________________________________  

ATTENTION PARISHIONERS! 

mailto:pothc@optonline.net
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CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL 
 

Dembe was keeping a very dangerous secret.  

For months she had been visiting a Catholic shrine near her home in Uganda. Pregnant, she nurtured her 

new-found faith there and decided she would have her baby baptized.  

  

But Dembe came from a devout Muslim family and she knew her change of religion could be disastrous. 

She eventually told her husband who supported her decision. However, it wasn't long before their families 

found out and tempers flared. Hers immediately cut all ties while his family quickly turned everyone in 

their small community against them.  Soon they were not only ostracized but regularly victimized. 

Neighbors would curse and throw stones as they walked in the street. Once, while she was home alone, a 

group of men threw her into a pile of animal dung and mud.  

  

"They told me they'd kill us if I baptized my baby. I was frightened. I knew I had to do something."  

  

So Dembe sought religious asylum in the United States.  

  

When she arrived without her husband, she was still eight months pregnant and the only shelter she could 

find was in a friend's unfinished basement. A hospital social worker heard her plight and called Catholic 

Charities' Regina Residence, our home for pregnant women in crisis. There, Dembe was welcomed with 

open arms and found unconditional love for her and her newborn baby, Maria.  

  

Today, Dembe and her baby are healthy, happy, and enjoying the religious freedom and tolerance of the 

United States. But she recalls, "At that shrine they told me that God would find a way to wrap His arms 

around us. It was true. His arms are the embrace of Catholic Charities."  

 
Please consider donating to the Appeal and making a difference in someone’s life. 

 

 
 

Every day, people in our community are helped because of support from funds raised through the Catholic 

Ministries Appeal.  Today, consider a dad like Tom. 
 

It was the weekend, and I was at a local bar partying. That was my routine. Apparently, the guy near me was 

partying harder, and next thing I know we’re in a bad fight. And, in that one, heated, drunken moment I lost 

everything. I was arrested for assault and sentenced to seven years in one of the worst prisons in New York 

State.  

 
When I finally got back home to Long Island, I tried hard to start life over, but it was difficult. Not only did I 

have to find a job and a place to live, I had to reconnect with family and figure out who my real friends were. 

To make matters worse, I was unhappy with the outpatient program I had been assigned to. I felt like I was 

just a number to them, so I took a chance and transferred to Catholic Charities.  

 

The change in atmosphere was like night and day. They had a more spiritual approach and didn’t judge me for 

my past. In fact, they helped me understand that my experiences were valuable life lessons. I finally started 

feeling good about myself, like I was a part of the community. Today, I work a full time job, have a beautiful 

family and I haven’t had a drink since 2010. It wasn’t easy, but the team at Catholic Charities gave me the 

get-up-and-go I needed to make a fresh start. 

 
  

Please consider donating to the Appeal and making a difference in the lives of other dad’s like Tom. 

 ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

¡Muchas Gracias 

Make checks payable to: 

Catholic Ministries Appeal 

 

Parish __________________________________ Pledge:   $_______ 

 

Name ___________________________________ Down payment:  $_______ 
 

Address__________________________________ 
 

City, State, Zip: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone: ________________________ Signature: _____________________________Date:________ 

 

All I could keep thinking was, “This isn’t possible. It can’t be 

happening to me.” But it was. When I got there, I did everything I 

could to get out early. I took part in a prison substance abuse 

program because alcohol had been a mitigating circumstance in my 

case. I also served as an assistant to a college professor who taught 

classes for inmates, helping them earn high school diplomas. I loved 

the work and did that for four years. In the meantime, I trained 

myself to read a book a day, joined a music program and taught 

myself to play guitar. But, even with all my good behavior it was still 

five and a half years before I was released on parole. 

 

 
 

Every day, people in our community are helped because of support from funds raised through the Catholic 

Ministries Appeal.  Today, consider a dad like Tom. 
 

It was the weekend, and I was at a local bar partying. That was my routine. Apparently, the guy near me was 

partying harder, and next thing I know we’re in a bad fight. And, in that one, heated, drunken moment I lost 

everything. I was arrested for assault and sentenced to seven years in one of the worst prisons in New York 

State.  

 
When I finally got back home to Long Island, I tried hard to start life over, but it was difficult. Not only did I 

have to find a job and a place to live, I had to reconnect with family and figure out who my real friends were. 

To make matters worse, I was unhappy with the outpatient program I had been assigned to. I felt like I was 

just a number to them, so I took a chance and transferred to Catholic Charities.  

 

The change in atmosphere was like night and day. They had a more spiritual approach and didn’t judge me for 

my past. In fact, they helped me understand that my experiences were valuable life lessons. I finally started 

feeling good about myself, like I was a part of the community. Today, I work a full time job, have a beautiful 

family and I haven’t had a drink since 2010. It wasn’t easy, but the team at Catholic Charities gave me the 

get-up-and-go I needed to make a fresh start. 

 
  

Please consider donating to the Appeal and making a difference in the lives of other dad’s like Tom. 

 ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

¡Muchas Gracias 

Make checks payable to: 

Catholic Ministries Appeal 

 

Parish __________________________________ Pledge:   $_______ 

 

Name ___________________________________ Down payment:  $_______ 
 

Address__________________________________ 
 

City, State, Zip: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone: ________________________ Signature: _____________________________Date:________ 

 

All I could keep thinking was, “This isn’t possible. It can’t be 

happening to me.” But it was. When I got there, I did everything I 

could to get out early. I took part in a prison substance abuse 

program because alcohol had been a mitigating circumstance in my 

case. I also served as an assistant to a college professor who taught 

classes for inmates, helping them earn high school diplomas. I loved 

the work and did that for four years. In the meantime, I trained 

myself to read a book a day, joined a music program and taught 

myself to play guitar. But, even with all my good behavior it was still 

five and a half years before I was released on parole. 

Parish of the Holy Cross—176 

For more information, please pick up a brochure in the atrium. 

To learn the status of the Appeal at Holy Cross, please see page 11 of this bulletin. 



10 

CASH CALENDAR 
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MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

Saturday, July 6th        3:45-4:45 PM 

 HOLY HOUR          Worship Area  

 

Sunday, July 7th         After 9:30 Mass 

 ANOINTING OF THE SICK     Worship Area 

 VBS SETUP       12:30PM All Areas 

 

Monday, July 8th - Friday, July 12th  10 AM - 1 PM 
 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL WEEK  All Areas 

  
Saturday, July 13th        5 PM 

 BLOOD DRIVE SIGN UPS      Atrium   

 

Sunday, July 14th        All Masses 

 BLOOD DRIVE SIGN UPS      Atrium 

 BAPTISMS        1PM Worship Area 

Anointing of the Sick 
 

You are strongly encouraged to receive this 

Sacrament if you are having upcoming surgery, 

are dealing with a chronic or debilitating 

illness, are suffering from addiction, mental 

health issues or frailty. 

 

On the first Sunday of each month, the 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick is 

offered after the 9:30 AM Mass.  Sunday, July 

7th, is the next date the Anointing will be 

offered. 

Congratulations to the following  
June Cash Calendar Winners!  

CASH CALENDAR 

CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL UPDATE 
 Here is an update on the status of the Appeal here at Holy Cross: 

 

  Goal     Pledges    Over (Under)   # of Donors   % of Goal         

 $71,600.00      $46,275.00     ($25,325.00)       188         64.6% 

  

When payments reach 100% of our goal, we receive a rebate of 20% or $14,320.  Please help 

your community and your parish by supporting the CMA! 

Date   Amount   Name 
 

6/1/19   $50  Joan Gualberti  
6/2/19   $50  Kathy Barry 
6/3/19   $50  Jason Mulderig 
6/4/19   $50  Barbara Heitman 
6/5/19   $50  Arlene Lechner 
6/6/19   $50  Marilyn Collins 
6/7/19   $50  Robert Talay 
6/8/19   $50  Pam & Tim Cotter 
6/9/19   $50  Joan Turner 
6/10/19   $50  Holy Cross 
6/11/19   $50  A. Cassone 
6/12/19   $50  Francis McCutchen 
6/13/19   $50  Riley McKay 
6/14/19   $50  Nick &Kathi Bigotti 
6/15/19   $50  Francis McCutchen 
6/16/19     $500  James Donnelly 
6/17/19   $50  Jean Scialabba 
6/18/19   $50  Ed Kozicki 
6/19/19   $50  Elaine Reilly 
6/20/19   $50  Kathy Betz 
6/21/19   $50  Joseph Lescinski 
6/22/19   $50  Tom & Sophie Kecki 

6/23/19   $50  Holy Cross Pantry 
6/24/19   $50  Kathy Barry 
6/25/19   $50  Dan McKay 
6/26/19   $50  Carl Schwarz 
6/27/19   $50  Grace Miller 
6/28/19   $50  Jessica Mulderig 
6/29/19   $50  Kathy Barry 
6/30/19   $50  A. Cassone   
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